
PRESPRESS 

Dear members and friends, 

    Ever see a bug or animal that was hardly distinguishable from its surroundings?  

   Camouflage is a God-given gift that increases an animal’s chances of survival in the wild by 

helping it to blend in with its surroundings.  This way it can hide itself from predators.  With 

all of the news today about modern warfare, I am sure you have seen the various camouflage 

schemes used to conceal an entire army from its enemies.  This, too, helps ensure survival.  It 

enhances the prospect of success. 

  Camouflage can be a wonderful thing...except in the church.  In fact, for us as Christians, it 

will work in reverse.  Here is what I mean: an animal needs to hide in order to survive.  A 

church which is hidden will surely die.  An army needs to cloak itself in order to bring  

success.  A church which is clandestine will fail.  

    This does not mean that when we follow Christ we do so merely for “show.”  Jesus teaches 

that if this is our motivation, we already have our reward (Matthew 6:1).  Yet, it is equally true 

that the world in which we live increasingly needs to see the church faithfully living out the 

good news if it is going to believe the message of hope. 

    It is often said that Presbyterians are much better at showing the gospel than they are at 

telling it.  Maybe, maybe not.  I do know that one without the other quickly becomes  

meaningless.  Together they are a powerful combination! 

    One of the things that impresses me greatly about Spring Branch is the sense of family 

here, the loving acceptance of anyone who walks through our doors.  I hope we will always be 

a church where we need not wear masks, and where we can share together in both our joys 

and our sorrows.  There is community here, and for that I am so very thankful. 

    But, does our community know it?  This is a question we must each answer.  Did you know 

that we are only a couple of blocks from the world’s widest freeway?  How many notice 

us?  What things about us are hidden?   If we are camouflaged, it matters not how incredible 

our church family is.  We will eventually lose our vigor and become inwardly focused. Jesus 

said it best when he said, “You are the light of the world. A city built on a hill cannot be 

hid.  No one after lighting a lamp puts it under the bushel basket, but on the lampstand, and 

it gives light to all in the house.  In the same way, let your light shine before others, so that 

they may see your good works and give glory to your Father in heaven.” (Matthew 5:14-16) 

    As we enter February and then prepare for Lent, may God help us to resist the temptation 

to be camouflaged Christians.  And may Christ’s light shine brightly through us to our  

community. 

In Christ’s Service, 

Your pastor  

1215 Campbell Rd. · Houston, TX 77055  

713-464-7659 
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SBPC Celebrated the Installation of Rev. Dr. Kevin Boyd 

   On January 12, 2019, The Presbytery of New Covenant and the congregation of 
Spring Branch Presbyterian Church (SBPC) held a special worship service for the  
installation of our new pastor, Reverend Dr. Kevin Boyd.  The service began with a 
processional led by the Calabash Group from St. Paul Presbyterian Church, followed 
by the members of the Installation Committee:  Rev. Lynn Hargrove, General Presbyter 
and Stated Clerk, who delivered the sermon; Rev. Helen DeLeon, Moderator with the 
Presbytery of New Covenant, who led offering and the Prayer of Installation; Rev. Fred 
Seay, Pastor at the First Presbyterian Church in Sugar Land; Rev. Mark Plunkett,  
Pastor with the Heritage Presbyterian Church; Elizabeth Power, Elder, SBPC; Travis 
Boyd, Elder with First Presbyterian Church in Sugar Land; and Barry Wilson, Elder at 
St. Paul Presbyterian Church.  Hymns and music were led by Pastor Boyd and Barry 
Wilson on guitars, accompanied by Calabash, Mark Lewis, Sam Gowdy, Steve Arnold, 
and Atem Orock with vocals and instruments. The Installation Service ended with the 
Laying of the Hands on Pastor Boyd. Following the service, a delicious barbeque  
dinner was served with barbeque prepared by Pastor Boyd and Jim Kunkel and side 
dishes provided by the Fellowship Committee. 



  “Lord, as we enjoy the Super Bowl football game, help 
us be mindful of those who are without a bowl of soup 
to eat.”  

  On Super Bowl Sunday in 1990, the above simple prayer  
inspired a Presbyterian youth group to create a fun, yet  
meaningful way to fight hunger and reach out to those in 
need.  The young people invited their friends at twenty-
one other churches to join them in collecting donations in 
soup pots.  The collaborative effort that first year raised 
$5,700, and the youth  donated every penny to local  
charities.  

Did you know: 

• 48 million Americans live in poverty 

• 1 in 7 Americans face hunger every day 

• More than 630,000 people in the United States are homeless 

• 23% of those struggling went to college 

• Or that 16 million children live in food insecure households 

  Our church’s Mission of the Month for February is the Souper Bowl of Caring.  On February 3, we 
will once again be holding soup pots at the “Time for Young Disciples” and at the doors of our 
Sanctuary at the end of the Worship Service for a dollar or canned food or more.  All donations will 
go to Fairhaven Food Pantry, which supports the hungry in the Spring Branch area.  

  Today, Souper Bowl of Caring is a movement of individuals, congregations, schools, scouts, and 
eight NFL teams caring for others on Super Bowl weekend.  More than $143 million has been raised 
in monetary and food donations since 1990, and 100% of all donations go directly to food banks, 
soup kitchens and other charities across the country. 

  Souper Bowl of Caring brings people together to help those in need across the country, while 
transforming the time around the Super Bowl into the nation’s largest celebration of giving and 
serving.  Remember, we can make a big difference when we all come together. 

Jesus’ words: “I was hungry and you gave me food, thirsty and you gave me drink….whenever 
you did this for one of the least of these followers of mine, you did it for me!” 

 
 

Mission and a Meal as well as Recycling Month – Please join us for our second “Mission and a 
Meal.”  The Fellowship Group and the Missions Team will have one mission project and one  
recycling project to do after eating at two different Wednesday Night Suppers – February 13 and 27.  
Enjoy a great meal, have fun, and do some good! 

CUPS Board Meeting at SBPC – Our own Nina Rach is a board member for the Comunidades  
Unidatas Pro Salud organization (CUPS). CUPS will be hosting its next board meeting at our church 
on February 21.  The CUPS board members have invited any and all members of the Congregation 
to come to its board meeting to see the work they are doing, and how we are helping to support.  
CUPS also would like to thank our church for our latest donation of 24 Spanish/English  
Bibles and one box of reading glasses. 

SBPC Hot Meals on Weekends – The 4
th

 Saturday of each month, we look for individuals to deliver 
meals to shut-ins.  We have two routes with about 14 people on each route, so we usually need a 
total of four volunteers each month.  Please contact Liz Earnest if you are interested in volunteering 
to deliver meals one month. 

 February Mission Updates & Opportunities  



PW Unwind - February 4- Save the Date 

Join the Presbyterian Women’s Unwind group for dinner on  
Monday, February 4th at 6:00.  We are heading to the Original 
Fuzzy’s Pizza (https://www.originalfuzzyspizza.com/menu)  
located at 823 Antoine, just south of Katy Freeway. Fuzzy’s has 
been in the Spring Branch neighborhood since 1984.  Let Denise  
Wilborn know you are coming by text (713-725-2816) or email 
(dwilborn55@gmail.com).  We’ll save you a seat!   

        Birthdays Celebration, Sunday, February 10 

Linger after worship on Sunday, February 10, to   

celebrate all those in the congregation who have  

birthdays in January.  This is an opportunity to   

partake of light refreshments, as well as visit and enjoy 

each  other’s company.  Location (inside or outside) will be  

dependent on the weather.  See you then.     

Presbyterian Women at a Glance  

PW BIBLE MODERATORS meet 2/6 at 9:30 a.m.. in the Conference Room. 

PW BOARD meets 2/6at 10:15 AM in Conference Room.  

PW CIRCLE meets 2/13 at 9:30 a.m.  

A PW ZIP on 2/20 from 10:00 a.m. to 2:00 p.m. will include games & conversation 
with soup and sandwiches at the Church. Look for details in the Bulletin. 

HAPPY HANDS meets on 2/27 at 9:30 a.m.   

PW  DIRECTORIES are available in the Church Office. 

SAVE THE DATE 

The Annual Congregational Meeting is scheduled for February 24. 

The purposes of the meeting will be to review the 2019 budget and 

Academy Board Members, present a State of the Church, and elect to 

new Ruling Elder (Session Members) Class of 2022. Updates and  

details will be forthcoming in the bulletins and emails.  

UPCOMING EVENTS 

https://www.originalfuzzyspizza.com/menu
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2019 Nominating Committee 
Your 2019 Nominating Committee is working hard to fill open positions on the 
Session for the next three-year term beginning June 2019.  Serving as an Elder 
in the Presbyterian church is a duty and an honor, and a calling from God.  
President Woodrow Wilson said that he was more proud of having served as an 
Elder than for serving as President of the United States.  
 
The Session is the governing board of the Church.  The requirements to serve as 

an Elder are to demonstrate a strong faith and belief in Jesus Christ as Lord and Savior; to be 
an active member of SBPC; to give regularly; and to commit to the Church and its mission.   
 
An Elder must be willing to meet in a Session meeting once a month; must be willing to serve 
on a Ministry Team; must be willing to serve as a Shepherd to assigned members of the  
congregation; and must be willing to attend one meeting of the larger Church.  
 
If you have an interest in learning more about serving as an Elder, or you know of a fellow 
church member you would recommend, please contact Jacquie Ballesteros at 713-305-1114.  

NEWS YOU CAN USE 



 
 



 

 

    As referenced by the enclosed flyer on the  
previous page, February 23rd is the date of the  
Women’s Retreat, sponsored by the Faith  
Development Team.  We still need a large supply of 
magazines for a project at the retreat. Rev. Pat Clark 
suggested magazines, such as National Geographic, 
Oprah, Texas Highways, Southwest Art, or any  
magazine with lots of pictures.  You may drop them 
off at the Church office for Carol Davis anytime  
between now and the retreat. Everyone is asked to 
bring your own scissors.  
     Registration started in January.  Be sure you mark 
February 23rd on your calendar. You don’t want to 
miss this retreat! 



        The Gathering Place—Some of the Fun We Have Had Lately 

The Gathering Place kicked off the new year with a celebration of Elvis Presley’s Birthday in the  
Fellowship Hall. We had some Elvis jokes and Elvis trivia, made cute sock puppets, and had loads of 
toe tapping and clapping with an Elvis impersonator!!  We capped off the day with fried chicken 
and ‘nanner pudding to honor Elvis and musical bingo which was lots of fun.  Our guests loved the 
music and knew all the words!! 

The Gathering Place is an ecumenical partnership with CarePartners® that provides memory care  
activities, lunch and a respite for caregivers of people with dementia.  For more information, please 
snag a brochure from the pews in the Sanctuary. 

Next month on February 18th, we will celebrate the Chinese New Year.  We are still looking for  
entertainment for this event.  If you know of someone who can help us, please call Carol Davis at  
281-778-9654. 

More volunteers are always needed. If you can spare one Monday of the month (third Monday) 
from 10 AM to 1 PM, we would love for you to join us.   It is a fun and rewarding experience! 

                    Parlor Design 

The Property Group is looking for of a 
dynamic group of people willing and 
able to help give the parlor a face lift!  
If you are interested, and it is right up 
your alley, please contact Lisa Merritt 
at fake_momm@yahoo.com  or  
713-775-0033. 

CLOSER TO HOME 

mailto:fake_momm@yahoo.com


 



SBPC Scholarship applications are now available 
for interested students. Completed applications are 
due May 1 for the year applying and should be turned 
in to Sarah Dikeman for the women’s scholarship and 
Ken Crawford for the men’s scholarship. 



Annual report of Presbyterian Women of Spring Branch Presbyterian Church  
to Presbyterian Women’s Organization New Covenant Presbytery  

The Presbyterian Women (PW) of Spring Branch Presbyterian Church (SBPC) is active in 
many diverse ways. Wednesday is considered church day by many.  On the first Wednesday of 
the month, the Bible Moderators’ training is held, led by our pastor, then followed by the PW 
Board meeting. Our Bible Study Circle meets on the second Wednesday of the month, meeting 
in homes some months and at the church other times. Moderating is shared by members with 
about 10-15 in attendance. This year, Carol Davis helped organize a night time Bible Study 
using ZOOM. Sometimes it is led by a member, and other times the PW study CD is used. We 

have 5-6 participating. We have an evening group called the UNWIND circle which meets on a Monday 
evening of each month at local restaurants with about 10 women gathering for fellowship. The third 
Wednesday is reserved for our ZIPS – We zip around town on field trips that include shopping at outlet 
malls, touring museums, and visiting other fun places.  During the year, there are several UNZIP trips that 
occur on days other than Wednesdays.  On the 4th Wednesday, we have Happy Hands/Common Threads at 
which time we stuff and sew pillows. In 2018, our women alone donated 1808 articles including heart  
pillows, knitted and crocheted baby caps, baby booties, scarves, and blankets. All are delivered to Houston 
hospitals for babies, children, cancer patients etc.  We are involved with others from Memorial Drive  
Methodist Church and the community to continue this mission. Please visit 
www.thecommonthreadcircle.org .  

We have active members who are involved with Presbyterian Children’s Homes and Services (PCHAS) and 
their annual luncheon in Houston. This year we hosted four tables with over 40 guests at the luncheon.  We 
also send a birthday card to each child at these facilities with a crisp $1 bill and care packages to college 
students associated with PCHAS. The PW has organized collections  of household items for the PCHAS  
Single Parent Homes in Houston, as well as back packs, overnight bags, and small suitcases filled with  
toiletries for PCHAS foster children. Our church delivers Hot Meals on the fourth Saturday of the month. 
The women drive one of the months. We have College Connection, where a member of the church is paired 
with a college student, some from PCHAS and others of our own congregation.  The member is to pray for 
and send cards to the college student. Our College Connection coordinator sends a care package two times 
a year to these students. Our PW has its own scholarship/mission fund in conjunction with the Presbyterian 
Men for men and women of our congregation that are in financial need or in college. Each spring, we give 
to men and women attending college, graduate school, or pursuing of other educational degrees. To fund 
this, on the fifth Wednesday nights of the school year, the PW cooks for Wednesday night supper. It is  
mission soup night, and all proceeds go toward our mission/scholarship fund. We also have a cookbook 
printed in 2014, the sixth edition of Friendship Cookbook, with proceeds going toward the scholarships. 
Whenever SBPC hosts  a Presbytery meeting or the Spring Gathering of the Presbytery PW, any proceeds 
from serving lunch will also benefit the scholarship fund. Since 2006, we have given 31 scholarships  
totaling $30,000.This fund also is used to help a member of the congregation who is in need of some  
financial support due to medical or other causes. Many of our women are involved in our annual “Dress a 
Girl” event at which time we make pillow case dresses that are delivered overseas to various countries or 
within the US. Many also participate in a women’s day retreat sponsored by the Faith Development  
committee of the church. 

Every August, we begin our year with a Welcoming Tea on a Sunday afternoon. This year it was a 
30th Birthday celebration for the PW. The Bible study for the year is introduced.  Guests are informed as to 
how they may be involved in the life of the church. The Table Hosts this year provided centerpieces  
remembering the PW though the years at SBPC with pictures of our scholarship recipients, pictures, dresses 
from a style show in the 80’s, angel cookie cans from our past Cookie Galore sales, remembrances of those 
who have been with us in the past, pictures of past ZIP trips, Christmas in our sanctuary with the  

Chrismon’s made years ago by members, children’s art, and Welcoming Tea parties. We held benefit  
drawings for many different donated prizes, all proceeds benefitting our scholarship fund. 
We have general meetings/lessons/salad and soup luncheons in September, December, and May.  

Our membership is about 75. Those who do not attend Bible Study are involved with our fundraising, 
Wednesday night dinners, showers, and Welcoming Tea. This past year we lost three members, Pat  
Bederman, Dauris Galbreath, and Codie Hill. 

http://www.thecommonthreadcircle.org/


Many thanks to each and every one of you who 
pitched in and helped make Rev. Boyd’s installation 
reception a true celebration.  Thank you for  
setting up, moving tables and chairs, cleaning up, 
preparing and bringing food, tending the grill, 
washing table clothes, and organizing games.  We 
served over 100 people who joined us from at least 
three congregations, the Presbytery of  
New Covenant, and area ministers.  Thank you.                                                

The family of Michael Lassiter  
wishes to thank our church family for 

all the love, prayers, and hugs that 
you have shared with us during this 

difficult time of grief and  
recovery.  

Luna, Matt & Scott 

Congratulations to Rachel & Sam Wright on the birth of 

their new daughter, Nora Tardif Wright. Nora made her 

appearance at 12:56 p.m. on January 18, 2019,  

weighing in at 6 lbs. 6 oz., and was 17.5 inches long.  

 

 

An Evening Out for Food and Fellowship 
Join old friends, and perhaps meet new ones, at the Wednesday Night Suppers. 

February 6 — Ham w/Mac & Cheese (“Early Valentine’s Dinner” by Presb. Men) 
Proceeds benefit the SBPC Scholarship fund. 

February 13 — Hamburgers 

February 20 — Chili Cook-off led by Doris Wright. Anyone  
Interested in participating contact Doris. 

February 27 — BBQ by Jim Kunkel & Lu Taylor  

Chili Cook-off 
You are invited to kick off the rodeo season with a Chili Cook-
off on February 20 for Wednesday Night Supper. To enter 
your favorite chili recipe, contact Doris Wright 
(doriswright66@gmail.com) by February 13.   If you are  
bringing a pot of chili (a crock pot works well for transporting 
and keeping it warm), let her know approximately how many 
servings your pot of chili will make.  Bring the chili to the 
church by 5:30 pm that afternoon.  There will be a prize for 
the favorite Chili.  Everyone at dinner will have an opportunity 
to vote.   

mailto:doriswright66@gmail.com


 

IMPORTANT PRESPRESS & BULLETIN REMINDER   

ALL PRESPRESS articles are DUE no later than the 20th of this month!  Please email 

your articles to Kathy Cash at secretary@springbranchpres.org no later than the 20th.   

Would you like to receive our weekly announcements 
via email every Friday?  Sign-up by visiting our Church 
website,  www.springbranchpres.org.  

FRIDAY EMAIL ANNOUNCEMENTS Church’s Prayer Chain List? 
A Prayer Chain Email is sent to 
our “prayer warriors” when we 
receive word about someone in 

need. Contact the Church  
Office or Sarah Dikeman if 

you’d like to be added. 

In the event you are cleaning out closets and come across gently used 

toys, such as puzzles, blocks, large Legos or other stacking blocks or toys, 

cars, trucks, animals too large to be swallowed, or other manipulative 

play toys, please donate them in the box at the Church office for use in 

either the Prayground or Free Play Zone (Wednesday Night Suppers).  

Thank You!!   

         Donate Fabric and Yarn to Happy Hands 

If you are starting the new year by sorting through drawers and closets, look 
for extra fabric and yarn to donate to our Happy Hands group.  We make heart 
shaped pillows, lap blankets, baby caps, and scarves to give to hospital  
patients. We can use any washable fabric and yarn.  This past year our group 

made 859 items that were given away to 859 people! To make a donation,  
contact Doris Wright at (doriswright66@gmail.com). 

BITS & PIECES 
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Sarah Fake 2/1  

Clara Dikeman 2/2  

James Daley 2/3  

Victoria Miller 2/4  

Cali Alegria 2/6  

Stephen Earnest 2/7  

Loretta Pittman 2/8  

Logan Balli 2/9  

Daniel Powell 2/10  

   

Don and Barbara Tremble 2/5 1983 

   

   

Fonda Blair 2/10 

Merveilles Massamba 2/13 

Dr. Doris Wright 2/13 

Eric Purfurst 2/14 

Lynn Dudinsky 2/15 

Beth Mizwa 2/15 

Kayla Mizwa 2/18 

Dianne Bigelow 2/21 

  

  

 





Sponsored By: 

Spring Branch Presbyterian Church 
1215 Campbell Road 
Houston, Texas 77055 
(713) 464-7659 
www.springbranchpres.org 

        GOD  ONE ANOTHER  WORLD 


